
FROM  THE  PASTOR  
 

 
 

 Itõs December newsletter time and for me that usually means Iõm 
writing something about Advent being a time of waiting. A time when we are to 
slow down and consider that we are waiting for Jesus to come ð to come as a child 
in a manger and to come again in glory at the end of time. Then I normally talk 
about how hard it is to even think about being still and waiting because Advent has 
culturally become Christmas in 21st century America. There is no waiting; there is 
only doing. 

We are writing Christmas cards, buying gifts, decorating the tree, the 
house, and the yard. We are baking cookies and visiting family and friends. We are 
so enmeshed in the hustle and bustle of Christmas that we forget all about the 
watching and waiting part. 

This year, however, is a little unusual for me. As you all know, my daughter 
is not currently here. She is studying in London through June 2016. Nonetheless, a 
confluence of airline scheduling rules means that it is cheaper for her to come home 
for Christmas than to stay in England over the break. I am, needless to say, thrilled! 
I am also in the position of actively waiting for someone I love to come be with me 
in late December. 

I think about her every day obviously. Iõm so excited to be seeing her. I also 
plan our time together. Where weõll go, what weõll do. Weõve got a shared google 
document online where we can put down our ideas about restaurants weõd like to 
try or events weõd like to attend. Weõll be checking out the Bethlehem Christmas 
Market and seeing how the New Jersey Ballet Companyõs Nutcracker compares to 
the New York City Balletõs. Iõm really looking forward to our time together. 

Hereõs the thing: it makes me wonder how my life, our lives, might be dif-
ferent if we were to actively wait for Jesus in the same way that I am waiting for my 
daughterõs impending arrival. With great anticipation and enthusiasm. Imagining 
every moment together and how I can strive to make sure that she gets what she 
needs while sheõs home. Hoping that she will be pleased with what Iõve got planned, 
even the times of simply resting at home. 

I have one of my favorite scripture verses taped to the bottom of my com-
puter monitor and it is so fitting as I ponder waiting for Jesus and encouraging us to 
look forward with joy to his arrival: òFinally, beloved, whatever is true, whatever is 
honorable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, whatever is pleasing, whatever is 
commendable, if there is any excellence and if there is anything worthy of praise, 
think about these things.ó (Phil. 4:8) 

So this is my charge to you this holiday (òholy dayó) season: in addition to 
the baking and the buying and decorating and the mailing, think about how what 
you are doing might please Jesus when he comes. Iõll bet if we think about these 
things while weõre making all our holiday preparations, it might be the best Ad-
vent/Christmas ever! 

Rev. Rebecca Segers 
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Discipleship Pledge Campaign 
 

òLIVING THE BLESSINGó 
 

òAnd God is able to bless you abundantly,  
 So that in all things at all times,  
  Having all that you need,  
   You will abound in every good work.ó   2 Corinthians 9:8 

 

We would like to extend a big ôThank Youõ to all those who have submitted a Discipleship Pledge for the coming 
year. Your support will ensure that Old Greenwich will continue to influence the lives and spiritual growth of our 
Congregation, our Community, and our World for the coming year.   
 

If you have not yet taken the opportunity to submit a pledge, we are asking each member consider the abundant 
blessings received from God, and to make a ôShift to the Right,õ to increase your weekly or monthly level of  
giving. Please note that every pledge is significant and necessary to establish a firm foundation for Old Greenwich to 
engage in the many Missions and Ministries of the church throughout the coming year.   

 

   Your pledge  
   will help secure  
   the legacy of 
  Old Greenwich  
  for the years  
  to come,  
  much like  
  those before us  
  have done  
  for generations! 
 
 
 

Please submit your pledge immediately via the confidential and secure link below. Or you may return your pledge 
card to the church office, to the Pledge Box at the rear of the church, or to the offering plate at Sunday worship.   
 

http://www.ogpc.org/serving-god/2016-pledge-form 
 

Thank you for your increased support for Old Greenwich, so that our God given gifts may continue to be a Bless-
ing to others through the coming year!   
 

In Christian Fellowship, 
Paul Stahlecker, Chairperson ð OGPC Discipleship Team 

the family of Barbara Krieck Demchak; Mike Lemonõs friend, Tom Shankõs family;     
Janine Herb; Mike Viscelõs auntõs family; Pastor Rebeccaõs aunt, Maude Jeter Rogers;  
Tom & Linda Golebowski; Robin Glosserõs friend, Rev. Gary Bishop; Shirley Sloyer; 
Sally Reinhardõs mom, Mary Ann Miller; Dick Gibbins; Bruce Freyõs cousinõs wife, Elsie 
Willeston; Phyllis Dietz; Harry Pursel; Mary Laubach; Don Reinhardõs cousin, Pam; Pat 

Fisher; Evan Newbrough; Terry Lee; Jack Reinhard; Ed Gardner; Shelly Papp & family; Brian Petras;      
Joanne Macdonald; Marie Heritage Smith; Betsy Gastonõs cousin, Tracie; Katy Davis; Doris Bartholomew; 
the Tumaini Church in Kenya and those serving in our Armed Forces:  Jack Buckwalter, Matt Chambergo, 
Will Rimmler, Darren Pursel,  Manuel Velez-Toledo  

http://www.ogpc.org/serving-god/2016-pledge-form


PAGE 3 D ECEMBER, 2015 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Candace and Re_pkne]ĕJ]cu(ĕkjĕ^ad]hbĕkbĕpdaĕskiajªoĕbqjĕjepaĕcnkql( 
 _kn`e]hhuĕejrepaĕukqĕpkĕKh`ĕCnaajse_dĕLnao^upane]jĕ?dqn_dªo 

Annual Christmas Cookie Exchange 
On    

Monday, December 7, 2015 
7:00 pm 

 

All cookies should be Christmas -spirited -  no plain chocolate chip, cookie mixes,  
no cut -and-bakes, meringues, or bars!  

Rwwęnzzvtp~ę~szõwoęmpęszxpxlopęÀ¢pęlwwęvyz¢ę sl ę styr~ęsl{{py¹ę~zętqę¤zõęozyÖ ę
have time to bake or burned your cookies, bakery -purchased cookies are  

   acceptable!).  
Please bring one type of cookie -  all the same; not an assortment.  
All cookies should travel well and should be bagged or boxed so each person can 

easily take their share of each selection. As soon as we know the number of 
attendees, we will let you know how many bags of ½ dozen cookies you will 
need to bring. You will be asked to please bring ½ dozen per guest plus an   
additional ½ dozen to share. (we suggest you arrange them in a basket or on a 
platter for easy transportation).  

Please bring copies of your recipe or if you prefer, you may email the recipe to 
Parisdiva16@verizon.net prior to the party and we will make copies for you.  

Questions? Please contact Candi Nagy at 908 -213-1095 or 908 -642-2832. 
 

A sheet is posted  

in Memorial Hall for you to  

R.S.V.P.  

mailto:Parisdiva16@verizon.net
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCKLH5MHmmMkCFQp0PgodPU8FGg&url=http://7-themes.com/6784132-cute-christmas-cookies.html&bvm=bv.107763241,d.dmo&psig=AFQjCNH8B_OPAim2qh1nkHP-HEQRI35Hgg&ust=14478958
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M EMBERSHIP  AND  FELLOWSHIP  N EWS  

 Family  Promise of 

Warren County    
 

                          ñññññññññññññ 
 

Our next week  as host  church is:  
JANUARY 3 - 10, 2016 

 

What a wonderful way to start a new year of òcounting 
our blessings,ó by giving of our time and our selves to 
the uplifting of others who are at a point in their lives 
where they are struggling and need the assistance of 
others. 

 

If you would like to take advantage of this  
opportunity to give of yourself, please call 
Sharon Smith at (908)875-6784 /or email her at 
ssmith@nhvweb.net.  
 

We are in need of breakfast and lunch food (to be  
delivered to the church the day before, clearly marked 
IHN), dinner and company from 5 -8 pm, and  
overnight hosting starting at 8 pm.  

The financial books for the year 2015 will be closed as of 
Sunday, January 3, 2016. 
  

All offerings towards church pledges and the Capital 
Campaign for 2015 must be received by this date. 
Please be sure checks are dated for 2015 and the enve-
lopes are clearly marked as 2015 offerings. 
 

All offerings received after Sunday, January 3, 2016 will 
be credited to 2016. 
 

Giving statements for the year 2015 will be mailed at the 
end of January. 
 

Questions?  Please contact Kimberly Mrotek at  
908-213-8757 or kmrotek@ptd.net. 

CALLING ALL CRAFTERS! Itõs that time of yearé 
time for the annual IHN CHRISTMAS CRAFT 
SALE, which raises money for Warren County Family 
Promise. If you can make and donate one or two hand-
crafted items, please place them on the stage in 
Memorial Hall by Saturday, December 5. The 
sale will be held in Memorial Hall, following the  
worship service, on Sunday, December 6, 13 and 
20. We've had a variety of  beautiful items in the past, 
so be sure to come out and see this yearõs offerings!  
Please call Karen Savacool at 908-995-9117 with any 
questions.  

TO PARENTS OF OUR  
SUNDAY SCHOOL CHILDREN 

 

The lessons taught to your children are not just  
about people from the Bible such as Noah and     
Abraham, or stories, such as the Christmas Story or 
the Battle of Jericho. They also strive to teach about 
the importance of service and our Presbyterian faith. 
In that light, we have looked to include the children 
in more Sunday services and activities and will be 
flipping the time Sunday School begins. Children 
will begin Sunday School at 10 am on  
Communion Sundays, beginning Sunday,   
December 6.  After their Sunday School lessons, 
2nd - 7th graders will come to the sanctuary, during 
the hymn before Communion, and sit in designated 
pews with their class to partake in Communion with 
the congregation. Children 1st grade and under will  
remain in their classrooms with their teachers. An 
announcement at the start of the service will inform 
the children to go to their classrooms.  

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT 
 

Rehearsals for The Shephard's Christmas Story will be held 
Sunday, December 6 and 13 and the Pageant will 
take place during the worship service on Sunday,  
December 20. Please plan on having your child(ren)  
attend the rehearsals as we have special cameo appear-
ances for those that can not attend on Dec. 20.  
Rehearsals will be held at 10 am on Dec. 6 (due to our 
new flipped schedule) and during Sunday school 
time on Dec. 13 in Memorial Hall.  

mailto:ssmith@nhvweb.net
mailto:kmrotek@ptd.net
tel:908-995-9117
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M EMBERSHIP  AND  FELLOWSHIP  N EWS - CONTõD   

02 Adrianne Carbin  
 Patricia Walker  
03 Sharon  Bell  
04 Melissa Lacamera  
06 Frank Bogyos  
 John Reinhard    
 Christopher Grisewood  
07 Madison Wayne  
08 Patricia Millon         
 Ryan Grelle 
09 Deborah Calhoun  
10 Richard Walker  
 Elizabeth Savnik  
 Aubrie Hart  
 Ryan Werfel  
 Owen Budd  
13 Jill Lee  
14 Lisa Gray  
 Holly Ahart  
17 John Maher  
18 Joan Pursel  
 Emily Holloway        

20 Lynn Szczeck 
 Phillip Millon  
 Martha Grazul         
 Timothy Garcia  
21 Joshua Miller  
 Emmori Ruzich  
23 Donald Metz  
  Heather Hill  
25 Linda Tetzlaff 
26 Alessandra Hill  
27 William Jelliffe  
 Sasha Intriago  
 Kelsey Stockere         
30 Dennis Petras  
 Darrin  Carbin 
31 Geraldine Ihrie 
 Thomas Beacht 
 Elena Nazario 

CELEBRATING WEDDING   
ANNIVERSARIES IN DECEMBER: CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS IN DECEMBER: 

Thank You to: Tom Alencewicz for all his assistance in the ògrunt-workó needing to be done at the 

cemetery and around the church; and to Bob Tintle for finishing work on the risers used for the Choral Concert; 
and to our Buildings & Grounds crew: Bob Heater, Bob Tintle, Harry Pursel, Ernie Maso, John Repko, 
Bob Luzietti and Tim Newbrough for their help in putting together and breaking down the risers for the Choral 
Concert. 

Congratulations to Andrew & Kimberly Maher on the baptism of their son,  

John Patrick, on November 22. 
 
Dan Heritage and Jessica Voll, were married on July 25, not in August, as printed in the July 
Breezeway. 

-  Change of aDDDRESS -  
 

Gregg & Debra Pacifico 
10 Paulmier Road 
Stockton NJ 08559 
 

Deborah Calhoun 
595 NW 45th Lane 
Ocala FL 34475 

Mark your calendars for the ANNUAL ADVENT POTLUCK LUNCHEON being held on  
Sunday, December 13, in Memorial Hall following the worship service. 
 

The Congregational Life Committee will again be heading-up this festive event, providing a 
great opportunity for a church family get-together in a warm, social setting. There is a sign-up 
sheet in Memorial Hall for you to indicate what you would like to bring. We also ask  
volunteers to help with set-up and clean-up. This is always a wonderful church family event 
and we hope you can join us! 

Mark & Susan Lizotte                12/04/2004 
Patrick & Susan Cimmino         12/06/2008 
Daniel & Melissa Hixon            12/11/1999 
Linda & Michael McCusker      12/12/1970 
Peter & Dawn Ruzich               12/12/2003 
John & Kimberly Menzak, III   12/21/1996 
Andrew & Krista Wayne          12/22/2007 
Janet & Donald Morrow          12/23/1961 
John & Penny Torcivia             12/27/1980 
Roxane & Mario Campello      12/27/1986 
Robert & Susan Tintle              12/28/1957 
William & Cynthia Jelliffe III   12/28/2002 
Robert & Gertrude Frey          12/30/1961 



The morning session of the Women's Bible Study 
would like to invite all regular attendees and ladies 
who would like to join our study group to a    
Christmas luncheon at Mariannaõs, 224 Stockton St., 
Põburg on Tuesday, December 8, at noon.  
 

Copies of the next study, Aging Faithfully, should 
arrive to be given out for the January beginning. The 
sign-up sheet is on the PW bulletin board by the 
steps to the kitchen. Or call/text Lisa Gray at  
973-476-4720 for reservations. 

 Bulletin Board  
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WOMEN'S INTENTIONAL FUN NIGHT 
 

The next meeting of the Womenõs Intentional Fun 
Night is Monday, December 7, at 7 pm in the Re-
source Room at the church.  The eveningõs activity will 
be a Cookie Exchange and all are invited. See the flier 
on Pg. 3. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 
 

Three new members were welcomed into the congre-
gation of Old Greenwich on Sunday, October 25. They 
are: 
 

Linda McCusker, who resides at 23 Featherbed Lane 
in Flemington with her husband, Michael. Her phone 
number is 908-788-1921. Linda is a housewife whose 
interests include horses and farm animals and car 
shows. Lindaõs two daughters, are Heather Todd and 
Sandy Trstensky, also members. 
 

Andrew and Kimberly Maher, who live at 194 
Rick Road in Milford with their son, John. Their phone 
number is 908-797-6901. Andrew is a union bricklayer 
who enjoys fishing and Kimberly is a CT technologist 
whose interests include cleaning and cooking. 

M EMBERSHIP  AND  FELLOWSHIP  N EWS - CONTõD   

CONTRIBUTION ENVELOPES 
 

Envelopes will be available for pick-up in the Green 
Room (or Memorial Hall) for the month of December. 
To reduce mailing costs, envelopes will only be mailed 
to those who request they be mailed.  
 

If you are unable to pick up your envelopes, contact 
Kimberly Mrotek at 908-213-8757 or email her at  
kmrotek@ptd.net to make other arrangements.  

IF OLD GREENWICH HAS NOT YET RECEIVED 
YOUR PER CAPITA PAYMENT FOR 2015, IT IS 
VERY MUCH NEEDED. PLEASE SEND IT IN AT 
YOUR EARLIEST CONVENIENCE. THIS YEARõS 
PER CAPITA AMOUNT IS $35 PER ACTIVE 
FAMILY MEMBER. 

mailto:kmrotek@ptd.net
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 Bulletin Board - Contõd 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
 

The Youth Groupõs Haunted House Halloween Party was a huge success and garnered a profit of $104 to 
be used toward next yearõs Mission Trips. Thank you to all who attended and/or contributed. 

Our group also participated in Grow-A-Row, a program which donates produce to NJ families, on       
November 21.  

 

SAVE THE DATE - Friday, December 4, from 9 pm to Saturday, December 5, at 9 am  - weõve 
been invited to join College Hill Presbyterian Youth Group as they hold an overnight Rock-a-Thon (rocking all 
night in rocking chairs for a good cause!), and theyõre hoping to join us in March for our 30-Hour Famine! 

Are you interested in 
reading the book? Or 
seeing an off-Broadway 
play on Saturday,    

January 16** (DATE CHANGE), at 4 pm? 
Discounted price - $79. Weõll have a discus-
sion time following the worship service on 
Sunday, January 24. Thereõs a sheet for you to 
let us know of your interest, in either the book 
or the show, posted in Memorial Hall. Please 
sign up today! If enough people are interested 
in attending the performance, weõll arrange for 
bus transportation. 

Flapper Kayla MacKinnon and 
Witch Erin Parker help Jillian 
MacKinnon stir the potion punch. 

The costume parade ends with a photo opportunity         
(l to r): Cecelia Lemons, Ava Hixon, the Pursel�¶s      
grandchildren, Sydney and Leah Gentry, Sue 
Dalyrmple�¶s granddaughter, Ellie, Emma Cichone and 
her friend, Chloe Rubnel.  

Mad Scientist, 
Jacob Miller,  
operates on 
Evan Cichone in 
his laboratory. 


